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ACTIVELY PRACTICING GRATITUDE,  DAILY  

 

So then, just as you received Christ Jesus as Lord, continue to 

live your lives in him, rooted and built up in him, strengthened in 

the faith as you were taught, and overflowing with thankfulness.  

Colossians 2:6 -7 (NIV)  

 

Has this ever happened to you? You rush into the supermarket 

for only one or two items and ugh, the express and self-check-

out lanes are closed. Shoppers at the helms of carts stacked high 

snake beyond every open checkout lane. Lacking other options, 

you quickly spy the lines to assess which is most likely to 

dissolve first. You find it and join it. The person in front of you 

turns and sees you clutching your lone item, or two. She invites 

you to step ahead of her. You smile, say ñthank you,ò and slip in. 

Now, the man in front of you does the same thing. How great! 

You nod, thank him, and slide in front of him. Then it happens 

again. Suddenly youôre at the conveyor! Does a swell of 

gratitude toward those gracious people (and perhaps God too) 

arise from your heart? Isnôt that because grace is a gift weôre 

given? We canôt demand it. It just comes to us. 
 

Now, has this  ever happened to you, perhaps even right after a 

supermarket experience like that above? Youôre driving in your 

car and come to an intersection. An oncoming motorist inches 

forward to make a left turn. You donôt need to, but you wave 

them on. They turn left and zip by, devoid of even the slightest 

hint of gratitude for the grace you extended them. How does 

that  make you feel? I usually donôt appreciate it. I feel taken for 

granted. It feels condescending, as if that person feels entitled to 

gifts from me, like I owe  them grace , which is never a debt one 

can owe or be owed. Grace can only be freely given. Perhaps 

thatôs why it is said that gratitude begins where entitlement 

ends. 
 

In recent weeks, weôve discussed how for the Christian, gratitude 

is an expression of faith.  Weôve said that Christian faith is 

relational  trust borne of knowledge (faith has content) which 
eelicits 
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elicits a movement of the heart toward God, and an abiding commitment to a relationship with God. 

Christian faith is trust in God and Godôs unchanging character of holiness, love, justice, mercy, 

faithfulness, and sovereignty. These are inseparable from Godôs being. God revealed Godôs character by 

sending Godôs only Son, Christ Jesus, to take human form and come live among us, and to suffer death 

on a cross for us ð to reconcile the divorce from God, others, and creation caused by our sin. Godôs 

reign over all things is clear in that God raised Jesus from the dead, never to die again, as God 

promised. God acted (and acts) in freedom, and freely offers the gift of grace to all humanity. We grasp 

that grace by faith. Faith doesnôt consist of mere assent to some set of beliefs or principles. Faith is 

relational  trust  in a person who loves and accepts us just as we are, and delights in seeing us thrive as 

whole people, people awash in the love, joy, peace, and contentment of an intimate relationship with 

God and others.   
 

In his book Free of Charge: Giving and Forgiving in a Culture Stripped of Grace, 1 Miroslav Volf, a 

professor of systematic theology at Yale Divinity School, says of faith: 

 

Faith is an expression of the fact that we exist so that the infinite God can dwell in us and work 

through us for well-being of the whole creationé. Faith is the first part of the bridge from self-

centeredness to generosity. 

 

If faith is like a bridge, itôs also like a muscle. For muscles to become stronger and more visible, they 

must be exercised. This is true also of faith. Gratitude is such an exercise of faith. Itôs an expression of 

faith in the God who is the source of all grace. Says Volf:2 

 

Gratitude toward God is the corollary of faith in God. When I have faith, I affirm explicitly that I 

am a recipient of Godôs favors, and implicitly recognize and affirm God as the giver. When I am 

grateful, I recognize and affirm myself as a recipient of Godôs gifts. In a way, faith and 

gratitude are two sides of the same coin. At the same time, there is a certain progression from 

faith to gratitude. Faith receives gifts as gifts; gratitude receives them well. 

 

University of Houston sociology researcher Brene Brown, Ph.D., has studied thousands of people self-

described as ñjoyfulò or living ñjoyous lives.ò After pouring over 11,000 bits of data gathered for twelve 

years, she found that every one of the ñjoyousò people she interviewed actively p ractices gratitude . She 

and her family took this to heart, and began actively practicing gratitude at home. Yes, they say grace 

at meals, but they also practice gratitude actively by taking turns around the dinner table each night, 

sharing ð out loud, with words ð things for which theyôre grateful. The more they do this, the more 

grateful they become. Theyôre increasingly conscious of having received grace (from God, often through 

others). This confirms what Sophocles declared in the 400s B.C., ñGratitude to gratitude always gives 

birth.ò  
 

Dr. Brown reports that this active practice of gratitude has positively transformed her familyôs lives, 

flung wide open the door to a more joyful life. Ironically, she initiated her research hypothesizing that 

gratitude flows from joy, only to find that joy flows from gratitude . At any time this is important, but 

especially today, when as Brown puts it, ñWe're a nation hungry for more joy, because we're starving 

from a lack of gratitude.ò 
 

The greater our awareness of Godôs grace in our lives, and gratitude for it, the more joy we experience. 

This transforms us into reflections of Godôs grace as we increasingly extend the gift of grace to others. 

Empowered by the Holy Spirit, we find ourselves becoming generous givers. We continually become 

more recognizable as members of Godôs own family, siblings of and in Christ, and whole, extraordinarily 

so. As Volf says, 3 

 

Every word and every deed, every thought and every gesture, even the simple act of paying 

attention can be a gift and therefore an echo of Godôs life in usé  You sit on your couch, beer or  

 

                                                           
1
 Miroslav Volf, Free of Charge: Giving and Forgiving in a Culture Stripped of Grace  (Zondervan: Grand Rapids, 2006) p. 44  

2
 Ibid, p. 45 

3
 Ibid, p. 53 
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soda in your hand and junk food by your side watching TV for hours ð thatôs ordinary. You 

work around the clock not because you have to feed your family, but for no other reason than 

to park a better car in your garage than your neighbors have ð thatôs ordinary. You get up 

from the couch to play with your kids or you give your time and energy to help educate a 

prisoner or lend an ear to an elderly person ð thatôs extraordinary. Why? Because you are 

giving. Every gift breaks the barrier between the sacred and the mundane and floods the 

mundane with the sacred. When a gift is given, life becomes extraordinary because Godôs own 

gift-giving flows through the giver. 

 

For the sake of Godôs glory, and more joy and generosity in your life, why not try actively practicing 

gratitude each day? Peace and joy to you all. Thanks be to God. 

 

In Christ, 

 

Bob Louer 

Interim Pastor 

 

 

 

   

Stream Lines Information 
 

The deadline for the December  2013  issu e of Stream Lines will 

be Wednesday , November 20 , 2013  at 12:00 noon.  

 

Remember to email your articles to: 

 

Susan Smolsky at streamlines@comcast.net  

From the  
Editor   

   

     The December issue will be available for pickup in the Sanctuary on Sunday, December 1, 2013.  It 

will also be available for online reading and printing on or about Wednesday, November 27, 2013. 

 

     If you are receiving a paper copy and would like to view the newsletter in color, please visit 

http://avenelpresbyterianchurch.org/newsletter.  All online issues are in color. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Fall Congregational Meeting 
 

The Session has set the fall congregational meeting for Sunday, November 10, 2013  immediately 

following the morning worship service. The purpose of the meeting is to present the 2014 budget, to 

elect officers, and to conduct any other business that may be properly brought to the attention of the 

congregation. 
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Stewardship Sunday 2013 
 

Stewardship Sunday 2013 is November 24, the Sunday before Thanksgiving. If you have not previously 

placed your completed pledge card in the offering plate on a Sunday morning, or mailed it to the Church 

Office, please bring your pledge card to worship with you on November 24.  We will have a special 

dedication of pledges during the worship service on that day. 

 

As we approach the season of Thanksgiving, please take time  

to consider how you can express your thanks for all that you have received from God. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

The Church Office will be closed on Thursday and 

Friday, November 28 and 29, 2013, for the 

Thanksgiving holiday. 

 
 

 

 
 

Tuesday, November 5, 2013 

 

Choose or lose ï let your voice be heard! 

 
 

   

 
 

 

Pastor Nominating Committee 

 

 

PNC Update  ï The PNC is in the process of conducting 2nd 

interviews with candidates.  For the month of October, we will be 

observing candidates at various churches.    
 

The Committee, comprised of Ed Benkert, Delia Culton, Wayne 

Dubin, Elaine Ferrie, Carolyn Gilligan, Christian Marshello, Bruce 

McKee and Carolyn Stevenson, is very optimistic of the selection 

process so far. 
 

Please feel free to give any comments or feedback you have to any of these individuals. We welcome 

your comments. 
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Advent â Consider the Season 
 

Sunday, December 1 thru Tuesday, December 24, 2013  

 

 Advent is a spiritual season of preparation before Christmas celebrated 

by Christians.  In Western Christianity, the season of Advent begins on 

the fourth Sunday prior to Christmas Day, or the Sunday which falls 

closest to November 30, and lasts through Christmas Eve. 

 

Advent is a period of spiritual preparation in which many Christians make themselves ready for the 

coming, or birth, of the Lord Jesus Christ.  During this time, Christians observe a season of prayer, 

fasting and repentance, followed by anticipation, hope and joy. 
 

Many Christians celebrate Advent not only by thanking God for Christôs first coming to earth as a baby, 

but also for his presence among us today through the Holy Spirit, and in preparation and anticipation of 

his final coming at the end of time. 
 

It is important for us as individuals and as a community of faith to take a deep breath and stop, even 

for a moment, during this season.  Listen to the hush of expectation.  Anticipate a visit from angels.  

Respond to the cry of the prophets and prepare -- not your home, your office or your gifts -- but your 

hearts for the coming of Christ and help prepare the hearts of your children and youth. 
 

Shape your seasonal celebration to be one centered on the true meaning of Christmas. Prepare for the 

holiday by simplifying life, incorporating prayers, giving alternative gifts and serving sustainable foods. 

 

Share the love of Christ with others throughout your life with a living witness this season.  

 

 

 

 

Vacation Bible School Mission Thank You 
 

Thank you and the children from Vacation Bible School of The First Presbyterian 

Church of Avenel for thinking of our family with the generous donation. We were 

pleasantly surprised with all the cards and get well wishes from the children. It 

was comforting knowing that all of them were thinking and praying for our son. 

Your blessings and support are very much appreciated. 

 

Thomas and Family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Worship Committee 
 

November is rapidly approaching and it is time to evaluate our blended service. If you have any 

comments or concerns please see any of the following people: Carolyn Gilligan, Gayle Nolan, Carolyn 

Stevenson, Debby Tarby or Rev. Louer by November 3, 2013. 
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Thank You Kitchen Angels 
 

I would just like to thank all of the wonderful Angels who helped prepare the 

luncheons that followed the memorial services that were held for Gene Breza 

and Dot Allebach. This was the first time we had to prepare two luncheons 

within a weekôs time. Geneôs was held on September 9 and Dotôs was held on 

September 14, 2013. 
 

Once again the Kitchen Angels came through to not only feed the familiesô 

hunger, but also their spirit. It is such a blessing to hear the words, ñWhat 

do you need? What can I do?ò Or even, ñSorry canôt help this time but please 

call on me againò when I make my phone calls to start asking for help. Many of you cooked and helped 

for both without hesitation. Your willingness to always be there to help in any way is such a blessing to 

me. I always share these comments with the families, and they are so touched by them. 
 

I cannot tell you how much your donations of food, time and energy helped to make this outreach so 

much easier, and it was wonderful to share in the fellowship of each other. We not only ministered to 

the familiesô physical needs and their hunger, but also to their emotional needs. We as a church family 

were there for them.  I believe we helped to make a difficult time a little easier. The families were truly 

touched by your generosity and caring. 
 

You have helped to let others see our church in a very loving light. We received many favorable 

comments from those attending the luncheons about what a caring church family we are. And, we are. 

Thank you all again. 
 

If anyone would like to become a Kitchen Angel in this very fulfilling and worthwhile endeavor, please 

feel free to call me at 732-382-3732 or speak to me in church. You will not be sorry.  This is open to 

men as well as women. All that is required is a willingness to help one of our church families through 

what could be a very trying time. No experience is necessary. If you canôt cook, we can always use help 

in the kitchen setting up and cleaning up. It really is a wonderful time of fellowship. 

 

Yours in Christ,  

Carolyn Stockl 

 

'I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink'...Then the 

righteous will answer him, 'Lord, when was it that we saw you hungry and gave you food, or thirsty  

and gave you something to drink?ô Truly I tell you, just as you did it to one of the least of these  

who are members of my family, you did it to me.'   -  Matthew 25:35, 37, 40  

 

 

 

 

 

Fellowship and Spiritual Life Committee 
 

The Fellowship and Spiritual Life Committee would just like to thank 

everyone for coming out to Game Night and Pot Luck Supper on 

September 29. It was wonderful to share the delicious potluck dishes 

you all brought, but especially to share in the fellowship with one 

another.  
 

A special THANK YOU  to our Master of Games, Mr. Ed Benkert, for 

making this such a fun night. Congratulations to the Blue Team for 

taking home the trophy. 
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Annual  
Fall Clean-Up Day 

 

Our Annual Fall Clean-Up Day is set for 

Saturday, November 23, 2013 from 9:00 a.m. to 

12:00 noon.  Bring your lawn cleaning tools and 

any extra Township leaf bags that you can 

spare.  Letôs work together to spruce up our 

church property and enjoy a day of fellowship, 

exercise and fresh air.  Free refreshments will be 

served.  

 

We hope everyone will attend.   

See you there! 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

HICKORY DICKORY DOCK 
DONçT FORGET TO TURN BACK  

YOUR CLOCK! 
 

Daylight Savings Time ends at 2:00 a.m. on 

Sunday, November 3, 2013. Donôt forget to turn 

your clocks back 1 hour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Woodbridge Township  

Barron Arts Center 
582 Rahway Avenue 

Woodbridge, NJ  07095 

(732) 634-0413 

 

Exhibit Gallery Hours 

Monday thru Friday ï 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Saturday and Sunday ï 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. 
 

 

Mark Your Calendars!  

 
 

Annual Model Train Show Exhibit  
 

November 30 thru December 29, 2013 

(Closed on December 25, 2013) 

Admission is Free ï Donations Welcome 
 

 

Annual Wo odbridge Township Tree Lighting 

and Train Show Opening Reception 

Ceremony  
 

Friday, December 6, 2013  

5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

Featuring Santa and Mrs. Claus and many  

other holiday surprises! 
 

 

Holiday Concert:  The Gospel Shepherds  
 

Friday, December 13, 2013 at 7:30 p.m. 

First Baptist Church of Woodbridge 

130 Sewaren Avenue, Sewaren, NJ  07077 

Traditional gospel works and holiday favorites! 
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Christmas Concert 
 

Our Annual Christmas Concert will be held 

during the morning worship service on Sunday, 

December 22, 2013. Mark your calendars!  

 
 

 
 

 
 

45th Annual Holiday Fair 
 

-  R E M I N D E R  -  

 

Saturday, November 16, 2013 

9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 

Tables are available for: 

 

Delicious Baked Goods | Silent Auction 

White Elephant | Jewelry | Crafts 

Music | Desserts and Beverages 

 

And donôt forget to visit the ever popular 

Deacons ô Diner , where you can enjoy a full 

lunch menu, including tasty soups. 

 

Throughout the day, watch for our strolling 

musicians!  

 
 

Please join us for this fun day of fellowship, 

great food and familiar faces. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

-------------------- 

 

 

   

 

ñPlease bless this turkey, these peas and 

these potatoes, both actual 

and couch.ò 

ñThank you for this turkey and dressing 

which you have provided, and the 

broccoli which the devil has slipped in.ò 

! 
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Our Military Servicemen, Servicewomen and 

Their Families  

 

Robert Bartko, Anthony Battito, Jovan Diaz, 

Lauren Hansen, Jeffrey Hansen, Daniel Hedner, 

Edward Merz, Bryan Palmer, Lauren K. Pfeifer, 

Rev. Adam Tietje, Amy Updike, Michael Warren, 

Rob Zardona 

 

 

FREEDOM ISNôT FREE. 

SOMEBODY PAID.  

 

 

-------------------- -----  

 

 

 
 

 

Eleanor Smith and Toni Anderson 

 

Prayer Requests  

 

To add someone to this list, please 

call the Church Office at 

732-634-1631 

 

 

Recent Concerns  

 

Louise Tegler (friend of Joan Collins), Vivian 

Welch (mother of Ken Welch), Brian (friend of 

Gary and Carolyn Stevenson), Giuliani (friend of 

Dawn Connolly), Gary (friend of Suzanne 

Hatatah), Bruce Peyser (friend of Carolyn 

Gilligan), Kyle (nephew of Carol Palmer), Sandy 

Endrihs and Family (friends of Pat Battito), Robert 

Toro, Julie Madsen  

 
 

Health and Healing  
 

Pete Allebach, Thomas Kurzeja, Harry 

Musselman, Maureen Nielsen, Jennifer Perez 

 
 

Those with On - Goin g  Long - Term Concerns  
 

Tessa Campbell (niece of Arleen Schreiber), Ann 

Marie Carola (friend of John and Linda 

Guarracino), Josephine DeVito (mother of Carol 

Palmer), Diana Dydak, Nancy Leclair (sister of 

Shirley Benkert), Esther Nielsen, Jennifer Perez 

 
 

In Sympathy  
 

Our sympathy to Carolyn Cullum and family on 

the passing of Carolynôs aunt, Lillie Mealy.  

   

 

 

 

Giving Thanks for All Things  

 

Itôs easy to list the blessings in life:  good health, family, a satisfying 

career, a comfortable home.  We might even be thankful for things others 

take for granted such as freedom and clean drinking water, reliable 

transportation and food enough to eat.  Then there are the little things, 

such as gardens, sunrises, pets and coffee.   

 

But what about lifeôs storms or unanswered prayers?  Should we be 

thankful for these?  Loss and hardship remind us of our dependence on 

God.  He uses trials to draw us closer to Him, to show us that He is our rock and refuge.  In misfortune 

and grief, we discover Godôs comfort and strength.  Should we not, then, be thankful for the storms 

too? 
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Monday, November 11, 2013  

Remember Their Sacrifice  

 

EULOGY FOR A VETERAN  

 

Do not stand at my grave and weep 

I am not there, I do not sleep. 

I am a thousand winds that blow 

I am the diamond glints on snow. 

I am the sunlight on ripened grain 

I am the gentle autumn rain. 

When you awaken in the morningôs hush 

I am the swift uplifting rush 

Of quiet birds in circled flight. 

I am the soft stars that shine at night. 

Do not stand at my grave and cry 

I am not there, I did not die. 

 

 

Christian Reflections 
 

Grandfatherôs Table 

 

   A frail old man went to live with his son, 

daughter-in-law and four-year-old grandson.  The 

old manôs hands trembled, his eyesight was 

blurred, and his step faltered. 

   The family ate together at the table, but the 

elderly grandfatherôs shaky hands and failing sight 

made eating difficult.  Peas rolled off his spoon 

onto the floor. When he grasped the glass, milk 

spilled on the tablecloth.  The son and daughter-in-

law became irritated with the mess.  ñWe must do 

something about grandfather,ò said the son.  ñIôve 

had enough of his spilled milk, noisy eating and 

food on the floor.ò 

   So the husband and wife set a small table in the 

corner.  There grandfather ate alone while the rest 

of the family enjoyed dinner.  Since grandfather 

had broken a dish or two, his food was served in a 

wooden bowl. When the family glanced in 

grandfatherôs direction, he sometimes had a tear in 

his eye as he sat alone.  Still, the only words the 

couple had for him were sharp admonitions when 

heh 

 he dropped a fork or spilled food.  The four-year- 

old watched it all in silence. 

   One evening before supper, the father noticed 

his son playing with wood scraps on the floor. He 

asked the child sweetly, "What are you making?" 

Just as sweetly the boy responded, "Oh, I am 

making a little bowl for you and Momma to eat 

your food from when I grow up." The four-year-old 

smiled and went back to work. 

   The words so struck the parents that they were 

speechless. Then tears started to stream down 

their cheeks. Though no words were spoken, both 

knew what must be done. That evening the 

husband took grandfather's hand and gently led 

him back to the family table. 

   For the remainder of his days, he ate every meal 

with the family. And for some reason, neither 

husband nor wife seemed to care any longer when 

a fork was dropped, milk spilled, or the tablecloth 

soiled. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Did You Know?   

 

1. Australia was originally called New Holland. 
 

2. 90% of an iceberg is under water. 
 

3. The first Burger King was opened in Miami, 

Florida in 1954. 
 

4. The sentence ñthe quick brown fox jumps over 

the lazy dogò uses every letter in the English 

alphabet. 

 
 

Famous Firsts in New Jersey  

 

1. The first brewery in America opened in 

Hoboken in 1642. 
   

2. The first phonograph was made by Thomas A. 

Edison in Menlo Park in 1877. 
 

3. The first balloon flight in America was made by 

Jean-Pierre Blanchard.  On January 9, 1793, he 

landed a balloon at Deptford, carrying a letter 

from George Washington. 
 

4. The first professional basketball game was 

played in Trenton in 1896.  
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November Memory Verse 
 

Colossians 2:6-7 (NIV) 

 

So then, just as you received Christ Jesus as 

Lord, continue to live your lives in him, rooted 

and built up in him, strengthened in the faith as 

you were taught, and overflowing with 

thankfulness. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thought of the Month 
 

Take time to laugh. It is the music of the soul. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Winter is an etching, spring a watercolor, 

summer an oil painting, and autumn a mosaic 

of them all.  ï Stanley Horowitz 

 
 

 

 

November 
Birthdays 

 

If there are any omissions 

or errors in the November 

birthday list, please contact 

the Church Office at 732-

634-1631. Thank you! 

  
02 Donald Gilligan 

03 Kristen Lombardi 

05 Bethany Hulsizer 

Kristie Manente 

07 Stephanie Kurowsky 

09 Mark Haggerty 

Pierre Wattie 

12 Edward Benkert 

13 Robbie Olah 

Michael Sturtz 

20 Gayle Nolan 

Elizabeth Roth 

22 Zachary Manente 

Shane Walsh 

23 Kathryn McKelligett 

24 Dawne Gardner 

Alexa Speer 

28 Tricia Sternesky 

29 Cynthia Lewis 

Lindsay Turnbull 

  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

FALL 
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National Donor Sabbath 
 

November 15 - 17, 2013  

 
 

Places of worship throughout the country will 

celebrate National Donor Sabbath this year 

from Friday, November 15 thru Sunday, 

November 17, to increase awareness of the 

critical need for organs and tissues and how 

donation saves lives. 
 

The National Donor Sabbath is a wonderful 

annual national effort to increase organ and 

tissue donor awareness throughout the 

country during one weekend.  Nearly all 

religions in the United States support organ 

and tissue donation as one of the highest 

expressions of compassion and generosity.   

 
 

The Presbyterian Church encourages and supports donation, and a personôs  

right to make decisions regarding his or her body is respected.  

 

 

A Parable of Grace  

 

     It's a sunny autumn day. The light of the morning sun is shining through the windows of an intensive 

care unit into patient rooms filled with IV stands and ventilators and heart monitors. In one room, the 

light reveals the jaundiced face of a 45-year-old teacher dying of liver failure. Next door, an ashen-faced 

62-year-old grandfather needs a new heart. Three doors down, the light falls on the face of a 27-year-

old mother who gasps for breath with ruined lungs. 
  

     None of them has walked in the light for weeks. They are doing all they can just to live another day. 
 

     They are waiting for a gift. It is a priceless gift. It is priceless because of what it will give them ï new 

life and health and time with their families ï and also because of what it costs ï the life of someone 

else. How do you pray for a new heart when you know that it comes from someone else's death? 
 

     In another hospital, a family grieves. Someone they love has died and the autumn sunlight is 

swallowed in darkness. Someone tells them of the possibility of donating their loved one's organs. They 

say it would be just like their loved one to want to help someone else. They talk about sparing some 

other family the pain that they are experiencing. So they choose to give the priceless gift to nameless 

strangers. 
 

     A 45-year-old teacher receives a liver, a 62-year-old grandfather receives a heart, and a 27-year-old 

mother receives new lungs. They all pray for a grieving family they may never know. 
 

     As a hospital chaplain, I have been with all of these people more times than I can count. It is a 

miracle for those who were dying, and also a miracle for those who give. What a profound and 

wonderful miracle. What a parable of grace. 

  

ð Chaplain Joel De Fehr 

 

Carry each otherôs burdens, and in this way you will fulfill the law of Christ. 

ï Galatians 6:2 (NIV)  
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